Newsletter Number 21, July 2006 International Society for Teacher Education

Message from the Secretary General

As I write this, a CD, *The Great South African Trip*, is playing. Before the music starts, there is an excerpt from Nelson Mandela's 1994 speech delivered at his inauguration as the first democratically elected President of the Republic of South Africa. He acknowledged the privilege of being the first President of a united, democratic, non-racial and non-sexist South Africa, to lead the country out of the valley of darkness.

We had many opportunities during our ISTE Seminar in Stellenbosch to reach a clearer understanding of what this means in practice and the commitment of our colleagues to the success of the Republic as well as the human costs to reach this stage. Appropriately we opened our deliberations with Nkosi Sikelei i'Africa, the most moving of all national anthems. And the rest of the Seminar was great too.

Fanie Pretorius, Anna Hugo and their team organised an efficient work programme and excellent cultural experiences for ISTE participants. On behalf of our Society I thank them all for their diligence and grace in making our 26th Seminar an unforgettable experience.

Some important ISTE decisions were made in April. Members elected **Lotte Rahbek Schou** from Denmark as our next Secretary-General to take over at the 2007 Seminar in Scotland. Many congratulations to Lotte. This year she is getting in training and helping me out.

Our JISTE editor, Catherine Sinclair (Australia) and her Associate Editor, Joyce Castle (Canada) both resigned after their long stint in which they made so many improvements to our Journal. Many thanks to them and Johan Borup (Denmark) who stepped in to publish and distribute the last two issues in a rather smart new format. I am sure we all wish every success to our new editor, Sybil Wilson (Canada) who will be aided by Anna Hugo with one or two others standing by to help out where necessary as Sybil takes over our vibrant Journal.

The other major decision made by the ISTE Steering Committee was to appoint the convenor for 2009. We had two excellent proposals from the USA: one from a team from Park University and the other from **Forrest Crawford** on behalf of Weber State University. The Steering Committee is grateful to both groups for their substantial preparation and after considerable deliberation appointed Forrest Crawford and his institution to host our 29th ISTE Seminar in Salt Lake City, Utah. We look forward to it after the seminars in Scotland in 2007 and Australia in 2008.

Among other tasks taken on by members I should mention that **Craig Kissock** and **Yiping Wan** are going to consider ways of marketing ISTE as we need to attract new ISTE colleagues to share our mission to improve teacher education throughout the world

Best wishes to all **Janet Powney**

PS. Mandela finishes his inaugural address: For each the mind and soul have been freed to fulfil themselves. Never, never and never again shall it be that this beautiful land will again experience the oppression of one for another.

Future Seminars

ISTE's 27th Annual International Seminar will be hosted by the Institute of Education at the University of Stirling, in Scotland, from 23-30 June, 2007, the year in which the university will be celebrating its 40th anniversary. Set on the estate of the 18th century Airthrey Castle, in the shadow of the Ochil Hills, the 310acre campus centres around a loch, forming an attractive environment for the conference. The University is situated two miles from the Royal Burgh of Stirling, a historic city with a thriving centre and a growing population of around 40,000. Stirling is well connected to the UK road and rail networks and is only 45 minutes from both Edinburgh and Glasgow.

The theme of the seminar is *The future of teacher education and professional development*, and papers are invited on the following issues:

- 1. New directions in teacher education
- 2. New pedagogies
- 3. Early professional development
- 4. Teacher education for pre-school education
- 5. Teacher education for post-school and vocational education
- 6. Educational leadership
- 7. Continuous professional development (CPD): making a difference to practice
- 8. Collegiate working
- 9. Social worlds
- 10. Teachers as researchers

Keynote sessions will include a focus on early professional learning and on educational leadership, while stimulating discussions in group sessions will remain the heart of the ISTE seminar. In addition, participants will visit the Educational Institute of Scotland, Scotland's largest teaching union; sightseeing in Edinburgh, the capital of Scotland; an excursion to Loch Lomond and the Trossachs National Park; and a Scottish ceilidh, an informal celebration of traditional Scottish music and dancing.

We look forward to meeting old ISTE friends and newcomers alike: please encourage colleagues who have not yet experienced an ISTE seminar to take the plunge next year. For further information, please see the conference website: www.ioe.stir.ac.uk/ISTE/

Peter Cope, Janet Powney, Joanna McPake (ISTE 2007 Convenors)

Distance Paper Group in 2007

ISTE Members living in developing countries are invited to submit a paper for the ISTE Seminar in Stirling, Scotland if they are unable to attend. This special opportunity is available to members in developing countries in order to help them to continue their scholarly activity in teacher education. Warren will contact the Seminar Conveners for approval of the abstract and arrange for readers at the seminar and necessary communications. Send your abstract (50 – 100 words to DPG Leader, Warren Halloway, at School of Education, University of New England, Armidale, NSW, Australia, whallowa@une.edu.au

ISTE 2008 – Armidale, NSW, Australia

G'day mates! Your Conveners for the 2008 ISTE Seminar are John Maurer and Warren Halloway. They promise a great ISTE gathering at the University of New England in Armidale April 20 – 26. That's autumn in their part of the world and Armidale will be a riot of colours. Armidale is half way between Sydney and Brisbane and just one hour by plane north of Sydney. Big efforts are being made to support participants from Asia and the Pacific regions. Plan now and why not include a visit before or after the seminar to the World Heritage Great Barrier Reef, Uluru (Ayer's Rock), Kakadu National Park or Sydney, the 2000 Olympic City built on the "finest harbour in the world" (Governor Phillip 1788). Contact **John Maurer** or **Warren Halloway**, addresses elsewhere in Newsletter.

ISTE 2009 – Ogden, Utah, USA

How about a North American late spring (May or early June) rendezvous in Ogden, Utah, USA. Weber State University at Ogden, Utah will host the 29th Annual ISTE Seminar with Forest Crawford the Convenor assisted by his faculty colleagues. Ogden is about 35 minutes from Salt Lake City, the site of the 2002 Winter Olympics. You will hear more about ISTE 2009 as preparations are made. Forest says, "Plan now to enjoy a healthy dose of good-old USA Western Hospitality---Yee Haaa!" Contact: Forest Crawford, Weber State University, Ogden, Utah, USA. fcrawford@weber.edu

ISTE 2010 - Prepare your bid!

The Steering Committee will consider bids for the ISTE Seminar in 2010 when it meets in Stirling, Scotland next June. The Committee wants to know briefly who is offering to be the Convener/s, the venue and if you have institutional support. More advice is available from the Secretary General, including the ISTE Guideline for Conveners.

Election of new Secretary General

Elections for the next Secretary General of ISTE were held at the 26th annual meeting of the society, held in April in Stellenbosch, South Africa. The elections process was coordinated by **Jim Greenberg** (USA) and **Kitty Kao** (Taiwan), and procedures followed those implemented in the previous election held in Denmark.

We had four wonderful candidates – all long-time and significant members of ISTE and important contributors to the Society. They were **Johan Borup** of Denmark, **Vic Cicci** of Canada, **Forest Crawford** of the U.S., and **Lotte Rahbek Schou** of Denmark. Members were able to vote by postal ballot or email if they were not able to attend, and all former and new members in attendance at the Seminar were invited to participate in the election. The candidates submitted brief narrative statements, which were emailed to all current members on the ISTE email list. At the Seminar, the candidates gave brief personal presentations to colleagues who attended the elections session.



Voting followed the preferential voting procedures used in our previous elections and used in major political elections in Australia and other countries. (See below for an explanation by Warren Halloway.) All candidates received support, but the candidate chosen by voters was **Lotte Rahbek**

Schou of Denmark. She will succeed our current Secretary General, Janet Powney, who will complete her outstanding period of leadership next year at the ISTE Seminar in Scotland.

Thanks to all the candidates for their valued interest and service to the Society and congratulations to Lotte. She will need all our support and help as ISTE enters the next phase of our work.

Voting for the ISTE secretary general is as follows. The Steering Committee appoints an Election Committee in order to conduct an election for the ISTE Secretary General. The Chair of the Election Committee is the Returning Officer who has discretionary powers to determine the validity of all votes cast.

The Election Committee invites nominations from all members and conducts an election using a secret, preferential ballot. All members are given the opportunity to vote either by postal voting or when attending an annual seminar.

The preferential system of voting requires voters to indicate their preference among the candidates by placing a number one (1) beside their first preference, a number two (2) beside their second preference and so on for all candidates.

Counting of votes begins with the simple allocation of votes according to candidates receiving first preferences, i.e. number one (1). If one candidate receives 50% + 1 of the total votes cast, that candidate is elected (as they have an absolute majority). If no candidate has an absolute majority (50% + 1), the candidate receiving the least number of votes is eliminated and that candidate's second preferences indicated by their votes [shown by the number two (2)] are allocated to the remaining candidates. This process of elimination and distribution of preferences is repeated until one candidate receives an absolute majority (i.e. 50% + 1 or more).

The preferential system of voting is similar to a series of 'run off' elections that also eliminates minor candidates, leaving major candidates for a second round of voting. Such systems are expensive and difficult to hold with postal voting. The preferential system always results in the election of the most preferred candidate, that is, a majority of the voters prefer the candidate elected.

A report from the ISTE Treasurer

ISTE and JISTE continue to be in a healthy financial situation. ISTE's US accounts have yielded about \$US 1000, and the LeOra Cordis Memorial fund earned \$US 3700 in interest this year. The Steering Committee decided during the Taiwan Seminar in 2005 that income from interest earned should be available for financial support for eligible members from developing countries who cannot afford to participate in an ISTE Seminar. Such applicants for financial support should apply to the conveners of the next seminar in Scotland. The conveners will forward their recommendation from the applications to Bob O' Brien who, together with other members of the Trust, will decide if ISTE will provide financial support to the member.

Many people consider themselves "members" of ISTE but have not attended a seminar where their registration would automatically have included membership fee. The \$US50 membership fee includes \$US25 subscription for the journal (JISTE) and \$US25 for ISTE general fund. For several years the Secretaries General have directed \$US5 of the latter \$US25 to be placed in the LeOra Memorial Trust. It is important to ensure adequate funds remain invested in our general funds both to generate interest and to act as a contingency fund to be used, for example, if a seminar for some reason cannot meet its financial obligations.

Thank you for being a part of the International Society of Teacher Education (ISTE) over the past year. We invite you to renew your membership and continue your commitment to the mission and goals of ISTE. The timely renewal of your membership is essential to our work and to the delivery

of effective services to you.

Please complete the enclosed Membership Form and forward your membership fee if you have overlooked this for the current year.

To pay the membership fee is easy:

Bank Check or International money order / Bank transfer payable to: International Society for Teacher Education

Name of Bank: JYSKE

BANK Name of Account: ISTE account IBAN: DK7950250001225525 (Inside Europe) IBAN: DK50251225525 (Outside Europe)

BIC / SWIFT: JYBADKKK

I also call for all members to try to get a short announcement of ISTE 2006/2007in their local or national journal for teacher education or put a note in universities and schools – let's work for getting more members.

Johan R. Borup, Treasurer of ISTE International Society for Teacher Education Naestvedvej 2, DK-4760, Denmark johan.borup@cvusyd.dk

A Word from the Chair of the LeOra Cordis Memorial Trust

The sixth Annual General Meeting of the LeOra Cordis Memorial Trust was held in Stellenbosch on 27 April 2006. A most noteworthy agenda item was the appointment by the Secretary-General of four additional trustees to share the oversight of the business and future policies of the subsidiary of ISTE that came into being in 2001 after a Deed of Trust had been processed during the preceding three years. Some regular participants at the seminars held in Cameroon, Brazil, Canada and England had discussed with approval the concept of creating a component of the Society that would seek ways to foster membership from countries from less affluent parts of the world.

Thus, the LeOra Cordis Memorial Trust fund interest and ISTE dividend money was used for the first time to pay the registration fee of six members from such countries who wished to attend the 2002 Seminar in Denmark. A small number of other members have been supported since then but the low seminar enrolments, the 2003 cancellation, ever-increasing travel costs and more stringent border control measures have meant that more recent seminar conveners have not had many requests to pass on to the trustees for consideration.

It was intended that funds from the trust would be used only to pay all or part of the seminar registration fee. It would not cover transportation to and from the site, room and meals during the meeting, nor the membership fee. These are the responsibilities of the participant. However, the ISTE Steering Committee in 2005 discussed the possibility of introducing more flexibility to the interpretation of the criteria.

This will be one of the challenges facing the trustees: Anne-Marie Bergh (South Africa), Jacalyn Willis (USA), Marta Sissons de Castro (Brazil), Yiping Wan (USA), Hsun-fung Kitty Kao (Taiwan), Nasir Mahmood (Pakistan), Rajeev Swami (USA), Bob O,Brien (New Zealand), and, ex officio, ISTE Secretary-General Janet Powney and ISTE Treasurer Johan Borup.

For further information, you may contact **Bob O'Brien**, 2/66 Burnham Street, Seatoun, Wellington

ISTE Directory: Are you in touch?

Our long serving keeper of the ISTE Directory, **John Maurer**, has a constant and often frustrating job trying to keep track of ISTE members and their postal and email addresses, phone and fax numbers. It is also useful to keep on record institutional associations if this applies. Please let John know if there is a change in your address or numbers. The ISTE Directory is vital for communicating ISTE events and other business among members, and ensuring we maximise the opportunity for members to attend future seminars.

Once a year we distribute the ISTE list of members' emails to all current members via the Newsletter. In order to save costs and effort we also remove postal and email addresses if messages bounce or letters are 'returned to sender'. Please help John to keep an up-to-date ISTE Directory.

Contact: **John Maurer**, School of Education, Univerity of New England, Armidale, NSW, Australia

bmaurer@une.edu.au

Teacher Education in the Media Around the World

An International Forum on Professional Teaching Standards

From Wirot Sanrattana, Thailand. wirsan@kku.ac.th

UNESCO Member States across the globe are undertaking measures to improve professional teaching standards. They are aimed at making teachers' knowledge and competencies more explicit, as well as providing a powerful mechanism for identifying what constitutes "good teaching". An International Forum which aims to promote teacher professional development as a key factor of improved quality of Education for All through policy dialogue, educational research, innovative practices and capacity building at institutional, national and international levels will take place on 25-27 October 2006, at East China Normal University, Shanghai, P. R. China. See details at

http://icte.ecnu.edu.cn/cfs/edit/UploadFile/2006327182729501.doc

Increase in School Leaving Age

From Vic Cicci, Canada, vcicci@brocku.ca

The Ontario Government is about to pass a bill that will increase the school leaving age from 16 to 18. By doing this the Ministry of Education hopes to lower the drop out rate of secondary school students and at the same time ask school boards to develop programs that would encourage all students, especially those "at risk" to stay in school longer. School Boards are developing a variety of apprenticeship and co-operative type programs so "at risk" students can get first hand work experiences. This will have implications for Faculties of Education to include in their training programs ways to deal with "at risk" students (students who tend to leave secondary school early because the programs are not meeting their need).

Fighting Childhood Obesity

From Warren Halloway, Armidale NSW, Australia

The NSW Schools Physical Activity and Nutrition Survey of 5500 students found almost a quarter

of 5 to 16 students were overweight and this was increasing by one percent each year. From 2007 the NSW Government has banned the sale in school canteens of sugar-sweetened drinks, energy drinks, flavoured mineral waters and sports drinks. Some educators see this as a token effort and point to the need for parents and teachers to educate for better eating and drinking practices. They also insist that obesity is a problem in the general population and is related to sedentary behaviours such as long hours spent at computers and watching television as well as eating and drinking patterns.

New Teacher Education Model in Denmark

From Lotte Rahbek Schou, Denmark, lrs@dpu.dk

In March 2006 the Danish Parliament reached a bipartisan agreement for a new model of teacher education in Denmark. The agreement implies strengthening subject specialisms for example, among other things students have to specialise in two or three subjects compared to four at present. During their studies primary and secondary teacher education students will specialise in Danish, science and mathematics. The new model will particularly reduce the scope of the teacher education program. The debate in the media prior to the agreement revealed both student teachers and teacher educators were satisfied with the new model as is believed that the new model will raise academic standards. It has been emphasised that the reforms do not focus on knowledge alone but will prepare teachers to better teach the subjects in the elementary and middle schools. The new program involves a binding collaboration between pedagogical and theoretical training, while field experience has also been emphasised. The reforms have met with a favourable response in Denmark. There continues to be problems in the teaching profession in Danish schools caused by the general crisis in the schools and the low prestige accorded to teachers.

Studies on Teacher Supply and Demand Underway in Botswana

From Michael Bamidele Adeyemi & Jimoh Shehu, Botswana

Two studies to evaluate the pre-service teacher education curriculum and explicitly address teacher supply anddemand in Botswana have been commissioned by the Department of Teacher Training and Development (DTT&D). These studies, which are expected to be completed in December, have been necessitated byspecialty mal-distributions in teacher training in the country, leading to teacher shortages in certain fields andwasteful surpluses in others. In addition, the quality of teacher education programmes offered in BotswanaColleges of Education is increasingly seen as needing empirical scrutiny, given the critical role of the teachingforce in the overall improvement of the public educational system. According to the DTT & D, the outcome of the proposed studies will help in the development of a 10-year Master Plan to guide teacher training inBotswana. Meanwhile, the 2006 enrolment into the six Botswana Colleges of Education have been drastically reduced as an interim measure to address the current oversupply of teachers in some specialties. The increase in the number of teachers produced in Botswana in recent years may be seen partly against the backdrop of rapid expansion in primary and secondary education, and partly as a policy response to the impact of the HIV/AIDS scourge on the nation's teaching force.

Please send any news items to the Newletter Editors: Bill Driscoll, 17 Reginald Avenue, Armidale NSW, 2350, Australia, Ph/Fax +61 2 6772 1349, Email: bdriscoll@ozemail.com.au OR Warren Halloway, School of Education, University of New England, Armidale, NSW, 2351, Australia, Ph: +61 2 6773 3874, Fax: +61 2 6773 3284, Email: whallowa@une.edu.au

INTERNATIONAL SOCIETY FOR TEACHER EDUCATION Please print clearly and keep name, address, and country to a total of 5 lines.

Address			
Country Please check	the details abo	ve for accu	racy and complete the following information
	ine details doo	ve 101 deed	racy and complete the following information
Telephone	Country Code	Area Code	Number
Fax	Country	Area	Number

Code

Membership for the period 2006 - 07 from Seminar to Seminar (includes JISTE Vol. 11/12) \$US 50.00

Please check one of the following methods of payment:

Code

Bank Check or

Name

e-mail:

International money order / Bank transfer payable to: International Society for Teacher Education

Name of Bank: JYSKE BANK

Name of Account: ISTE account

IBAN: DK7950250001225525 (Inside Europe) **IBAN: DK50251225525** (Outside Europe)

BIC / SWIFT: JYBADKKK

Return to: Johan Borup, International Society for Teacher Education,

Naestvedvej 2, DK-4760, Denmark **E-mail:** johan.borup@cvusyd.dk

FAX: +45 55 31 38 99 **Tel:** +45 70 23 47 60 +45 55 31 38 35

ISTE member e-mail address list:

Please notify John Maurer <u>bmaurer@une.edu.au</u> if you have changed your address or you find an error in the list below:

Abdulhameed	Al-Katabi	maysoon_1999@yahoo.com
Adeyemi	Michael	adeyemim@mopipi.ub.bw
Al Ansari	Eissa	alansari3000@hotmail.com
Al Kandari	Abdullah	shafi@paaet.edu.kw

Al Musawi	Numan	numan@edu.uob.bh
Al Sheik	Abdullah	alsheik70@hotmail.com
Albertin	Ana	zufiaurre@unavarra.es
Al-Bustan	Ahmed	dralbustan@hotmail.com
Al-Dabbous	Jawaher M.	science@kfas.org.kw
Al-Kandari	Jasem	iasem k@martyr.com.kw
Al-mahboub	Shafi	shafi@paaet.edu.kw
Al-Musawi	Nu'man	numan@edu.uob.bh
Al-Mutawa	Najat	najat60@canada.com
Al-Ruwaished	Fahad	shafi@paaet.edu.kw
Arend	Carl	aec2@sun.ac.za
Azevedo	Mario	mjazeved@email.uncc.edu
Bahgat	Atef	orouba igcse@mail.com
Banks	Val	banksval@aol.com
Barnes	David E.	dbarnes@nctm.org
Beam		
Beletska	Mary Svetlana	marybeam@enoreo.on.ca
Benbow	1	beletska@yahoo.com
	Anna Maria	annbenbow@aol.com
Bergh	Anne-Marie	apbergh@medic.up.ac.za
Berlach	Richard	rberlach@nd.edu.au
Blake	Rich	rblake@weber.edu
Blamires	Mike	m.blamires@canterbury.ac.uk
Boak	Terry	tboak@ed.brocku.ca
Borg	Lone	lhb@p-center.gl
Borgen	Jan	janborgen@adslhome.dk
Borup	Ina K.	ina@nhv.se
Borup	Johan R.	johan.borup@cvusyd.dk
Britt	William	wmbritt@email.uncc.edu
Brunning	Merribeth D.	<u>cfmdb@eiu.edu</u>
Bunterm	Tassanee	kingfa@kku.ac.th
Butler	Shannon K.	sbutler@weber.edu
Campbell	Catherine	cathy.campbell@uleth.ca
Cartel	Helen	<u>jazelp@yahoo.com</u>
Castle	Joyce	<u>jcastle@ed.brocku.ca</u>
Cencic	Majda	majda.cencic@guest.arnes.si
Chabeli	Mary	mch@edcur.rau.ac.za
Chan	Dennis	dennis@hkbu.edu.hk
Chang	Ya-Fung	yfchang@mail.tku.edu.roc
Chen	Wei-Chieh	691100225@s91.tku.edu.tw
Chen	Shihui	shchen@ied.edu.hk
Chodzinski	Ray	profrc@cogeco.ca
Chung	Jenny	jenny@ied.edu.hk
Chung	Jenny Sin Ling	jenny@wcbss.edu.hk
Churukian	George A.	gchuruk@titan.iwu.edu
Cicci	Victor	vcicci@ed.brocku.ca
Coetzee	Melinde	coetzm1@unisa.ac.za
Conejeros	Maria	maria.conejeros@ucv.cl
Constantino	Patricia	pc34@umail.umd.edu
Cook	Christopher	c.d.cook@herts.ac.uk
1	1 1 1	

Cooper	Liz	aconorl@uracina ca
Cooper		cooperl@uregina.ca
Coulson	Malcolm	malcolm.coulson@avondale.edu.au
Crawford	Forrest	fcrawford@weber.edu
Cunningham	Debra	debrac@btr.qld.edu.au
DaCosta	Cornel	cornel@btinternet.com
Dai	Wei-Yang (David)	etaroc2002@yahoo.com.tw
Danaher	Patrick	<u>p.danaher@cqu.edu.au</u>
Davis	Nancy T.	ndavis@garnet.acns.fsu.edu
de Lautor	Bob	bobnal@wave.co.nz
De Lorenzo	Marie	md20@umail.umd.edu
De Lorenzo	William	wd4@umail.umd.edu
De Witt	Marike	dwittmw@unisa.ac.za
Delano-Oriaran	Bola	bola.delano-oriaran@snc.edu
Dempster	Neil	n.dempster@mailbox.gu.edu.au
Dicker	A	dickeam@unisa.ac.za
Do Carno	Morris	
Galiazzi	Maria	<u>carmo@mikrus.com.br</u>
Dominguez	Lyaia	ldamingu@udaa al
Aguila	Lucia	ldomingu@udec.cl
Dowaigher	Layla	layla_dowaigher@hotmail.com
Drake	Susan	sdrake@ed.brocku.ca
Drakenberg	Margareth	margareth.drakenberg@lut.mah.se
Draper	Janet	Janet.Draper@ex.ac.uk
Driscoll	Bill	bdriscoll@ozemail.com.au
Du Plessis	Lynette	lynetteduplessis@yahoo.com
D. D.		relignav@sun.ac.za;
Du Preez	Petro	pdp@sun.ac.za
Earles	Helen	earlesh@mail.montclair.edu
Ebler	Beth	redbe@aol.com
Edelhoff	Christoph	chrisede@t-online.de
Eissa	Al-Ansari	alansari3000@hotmail.com
Elliott	Anne	aelliott@ed.brocku.ca
Ellis	Marelise	rayneldov@icg.edu.za
Engers	Maria E.A.	engers@pucrs.br
Erasmus	Annatjie	annatjie@hyperlink.co.za
Ferguson	Peter	pferg@iprimus.com.au
Field	C. D. (Kit)	c.d.field@cant.ac.uk
Forrestor	Victor	vforrest@hkbu.edu.hk
Foster	Cherryl	caf2000 99@yahoo.co.uk
Fraser	Bill	wfraser@hakuna.up.ac.za
Freinkel	Edna	ostro@mweb.co.za
Friesen	David	
	Gordon	david.friesen@uregina.ca
Fulcher	!	gordonfulcher@intelynx.net
Fung	Alex C.	alexfung@hkbu.edu.hk
Fursland	Linda	l.fursland@bathspa.ac.uk
Gai	Ken Che Sheng	yhchao@mail.tku.edu.tw
Ganske	Ludwig	ganske@ubd.edu.bn
Ganzen	Olga	olga.ganzen@park.edu

Glegg	Alistair	aglegg@uvic.ca
Gokar	Kiren	kireng@webmail.co.za
Gokulsing	Moti	gokulsing@ntlworld.com
Greenberg	Jill Moss	groober@comcast.net
Greenberg	James	idgg@umd.edu
Gronsved	Winnie	winnie@dpu.dk
Hakonsson	Erik	ehakonsson@yahoo.dk
Hall	Janice	i.hall@uws.edu.au
Hall	Kevin	khall@dd.com.au
Ramanathan	Hema	hramanat@butler.edu
Ramos	Maurivan G	mgramos@pucrs.br
Rauch	Kristin	krauch@rrdo.rrps.k12.nm.us
Raye	Iris	iris.raye@nt.gov.au
Rebel	Karlheinz	khre23@aol.com
Reddy	С	hmenk@sun.ac.za
Reif	Richard	rreif@sde.state.nm.us
Richards	Merle	richards@ed.brocku.ca
Riggle	Richard	riggle@boreal.org
Riley	Dan	driley2@metz.une.edu.au
Roodt	Louise	smsljr@puk.ac.za
Roux	Cornelia	cdr@sun.ac.za
Rummel	Mary Kay	mrummel@d.umn.edu
Russell	Clifford	crussell@nu.edu
Sanrattana	Wirot	wirsan@kku.ac.th
Schou	Lotte Rahbek	lrs@dpu.dk
Schulze	S S	schuls@unisa.ac.za
Schutz	Alice	aschutz@ed.brocku.ca
	John	i.sears@worc.ac.uk
Sears		
Sharpes	Don	donald.sharpes@asu.edu
Shikongo	Tautiko	stautiko@iway.na
Siddiqui	Shahid	shahidksiddiqui@yahoo.com
Sillman	Cathy	cathy.sillman@park.edu
Sinclair	Catherine	c.sinclair@uws.edu.au
		kingfa@kku.ac.th
Sintoovongse	Kingfa	kingfa.sintoovongse@gmail.com
Sissons de	Marta	msisson@pucrs.br
Castro	T	
Siu Yuen Mei	Ina	ina@ied.edu.hk
Siu-wing	Yeung	syeung@hkbu.edu.hk
Slabbert	Johannes	jslabber@hakuna.up.ac.za
Smith	Peter	peterrsmith@ukgateway.net
Smith	Douglas James	smithd@duke.usask.ca
Solar	Maria	marsolar@udec.cl
Sorensen	Pete	peter.sorensen@nottingham.ac.uk
Spaten	Ole Michael	oms@hum.aau.dk
Stephen	Christine	christine.stephen@stir.ac.uk
Steyn	Paul	PaulS@educor.co.za
Steyn	Trudi	steyngm1@unisa.ac.za
Stobaus	Claus Dieter	stobaus@pucrs.br

Stockuviene	Nijole	jablong@vingis.sc-uni.ktu.lt
Stringer	Bill	b.stringer@edfac.unimelb.edu.au
Suksanai	Direk	snnydv@yahoo.com
Sumsion	Jennifer	jsumsion@iec.iec.mq.edu.au
Sung	Pei-Fen	sungpeif@mail.tku.edu.tw
Swami	Rajeev	swamir@nku.edu; Chem276@yahoo.com
Sydor	Susan	ssydor@ed.brocku.ca
Tambo	Leke	leketambo@yahoo.com
Tassanee	Bunterm	tassanee@kku.ac.th
Taylor	Trudi	tataylor@stthomas.edu
Tilley	Susan	stilley@ed.brocku.ca
Uakeia	Takuia	<u>ilmfvvvm@yahoo.com</u>
Ukeje	Ikechukwu	iukeje@kennesaw.edu
Van den Berg	Geesje	vdberg@unisa.ac.za
Voorbach	Hans	voorbachjt@netscape.net
Wan	Yiping	<u>ywan@kennesaw.edu</u>
Wang	Pei-Ru	prwang@mail.tku.edu.tw
Warring	Douglas F.	dfwarring@stthomas.edu
Willis	Jacalyn	willisj@mail.montclair.edu
Wilson	Helen	helenaw@ceinternet.com.au
Wilson	Sybil F.	swilson@ed.brocku.ca
Winsor	Pamela J.T.	winsor@uleth.ca
Wong	Emily	emilyw@hkbu.edu.hk
Wong	Raymond	rwong@weber.edu
Woodward	Helen	h.woodward@uws.edu.au
Wu	William	<u>billwu@hkbu.edu.hk</u>
Yeung	Siu-wing	syeung@hkbu.edu.hk
Young	James	jyoung@weber.edu
Zufiaurre	Goikoetxea (Ana)	zufiaurre@unavarra.es